
        HERCULES POLICE DEPARTMENT 
WATCH COMMANDER’S SHIFT REPORT 

 
DATE: May 9, 2023  TIME:    0700-0700          DAY: Tuesday 

 
THE FOLLOWING CASES ONLY REFLECT A PARTIAL LIST OF ACTUAL 

CASES TAKEN. CALLS FOR SERVICE NOT GENERATING WRITTEN 
REPORTS ARE NOT USUALLY LISTED. All THOSE ARRESTED ARE 

PRESUMED INNOCENT UNTIL PROVEN GUILTY  
 
Warrant Arrest: On May 9, 2023, at approximately 9:09 AM, an Officer conducted a vehicle 
check on a Silver Toyota Highlander, in the parking lot of Burger King. A 28 year old female, 
of Yuba City, was found to have an outstanding, non-citable, warrant from Sutter County. The 
subject was arrested and booked at the Martinez Detention Facility. Case 23-00474 
  
Occupied Stolen Vehicle/Poss. Controlled Substance/Possesstion of Burglary Tools: 
On May 9, 2023, at approximately 10:42 AM, Investigators were conducting follow-up in the 
600 block of 26th Street, in Richmond. to obtain a statement from a subject who was arrested, 
by our agency, for Auto Theft. The Detectives located the 39 year old female, they wanted to 
interview, seated in a Toyota Truck. The truck was parked int the 600 block of 26th Street. 
The attached license plate returned to a 2007 Chevrolet. A record check of the VIN, on the 
1992 Toyota, revealed it was an outstanding stolen vehicle reported to Richmond PD on 
March 22, 2023. The plate attached was seized. The female was placed under arrest for 
Possession of a Stolen Vehicle. A search of the vehicle revealed a substance, suspected 
Methamphetamine. Officers also found multiple shaved keys. One of the shaved keys was 
being used in the ignition. The subject was transported to the Martinez Detention Facility on 
various charges. The owner of the Toyota truck was contacted and picked up their vehicle. 
Case- 23-00475/476  
 
Recovered Lost/Stolen License Plate: On May 9, 2023, at approximately 2:19 PM, Officers 
received a Flock notification for a Lost/Stolen license plate attached to a Silver 2007 Ford F-
150.The license plate belonged to a 2017 Grey F-150. A traffic stop was conducted on the F-
150 Eastbound I-80 at Willow Ave off-ramp. A record check of the F-150’s VIN revealed the 
vehicle was clear of wants. The owner stated his f-150 had been stolen last year in Vallejo 
and when the truck was returned to him, the license plate was attached and was never 
removed. The license plates were collected. Case 23-00447 
 
Mental Health Evaluation: On May 9, 2023, at approximately 3:00 PM, Officers were 
dispatched to a family disturbance in the 200 block of Bobolink Way. The reporting party 
stated her 15 year old son, was acting out and punching holes in the wall. Officers arrived on 
scene and determined the juvenile to be a danger to himself and others. The juvenile was 
transported to the County Regional Medical Center to be evaluated by mental health 
professionals. Case 23-00448  
 
 


